

3 May 2019

Siobhan Lehnhard

Email: fyi-request-10197-38ccb1f5@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Siobhan

Official information request W19-335

I refer to your official information request dated 24 April 2019.

Request:

The total number of assaults against nurses by members of the public from 2013-2018. How many assaults against nurses by members of the public, broken down by each year from 2013-2018.

So (x) total for 2013-2018

(x) total for 2013

(x) total for 2014

(x) total for 2015

(x) total for 2016

(x) total for 2017

(x) total for 2018

Response:

Below are the annual number of Health and Safety incident reports submitted by all staff reporting physical assault. We are unable to access the data to differentiate between professions, but the majority of the incidents are against Registered Nurses and Health Care Assistants.

Please note, we are unable to distinguish between a member of the public, a patient, or a family member.

2013 x 9

2014 x 6

2015 x 18

2016 x 5

2017 x 11

2018 x 14

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Wairarapa District Health Board website no less than one week after the response has been provided to you. Any personal

or identifying information will be redacted from any response published online. The DHB will endeavour to resolve any concerns you should raise but, subject to any legal grounds for withholding, ultimately reserves the right to publish any information.

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact:

Caroline van Deventer

Communications Administrator

Email: caroline.vanDeventer@wairarapa.dhb.org.nz

Ph: 06 946 9800, ext 5840

Yours sincerely

Anna Cardno

Communications Manager